

## TWENTIETH CENTURY CLUB – APRIL 2018

Editors: Jane Chapman/Cynthia Harris

Issue No. 98

### From the President

Your Executive Board met on March 5<sup>th</sup> and that meeting included a presentation by Community Foundation of Western Nevada. The returns on the Twentieth Century Club Legacy Fund at CFWN earned nearly \$15,000 last year. This amount allows us to direct donations of \$5000 each to: **Eddy House, Safe Embrace and GI Dogs**. Additionally, we were able to fund our annual TMCC scholarship, \$5000, out of our operating capital. I am proud to say our organization was able to donate \$20,000 to charities without spending any of the principal investment. We will present the donations at the April lunch.

The Board also determined that rather than issue a correction to the bylaws regarding our IRS status, the correction will be included in the next bylaws change. Just know that we are a 501C(7) organization, not a 501C(3) as noted in the bylaws.

A very special thank you to Kimberly Elliott who donated a beautiful St. Paddy's basket. The raffle for the basket and one of TCC Cookbooks netted \$147.00. Thank you to everyone who bought tickets and congratulations to the winners, Muriel Bishop and Carolyn Puryear.

Thank you to Lynn Bremer for developing and tallying the interest survey last month. There are many of you with common interests. Please know that your Board will support you if you want to organize an interest group such as knitting, quilting, book club, etc. We just need someone to step forward as a good point person.

Thank you to Roni Nicora and her Nominating Committee for their efforts in putting together a great slate of candidates for 2018-2019. Your candidates for the new year are: President – Jan Browne, Programs and House – Lynn Bremer and Edie Ferguson,

Philanthropic – Marianne Deluca, Membership – Bonnie Kimmel, Treasurer – Roberta Gerber, Recording Secretary – Barbara Korosa, and Directors Noel English, Roni Nicora, Liz Sheppard and Peggy Slattery.

Peggy Slattery, President

#### 2017-2018 OFFICERS & DIRECTOR5

President	Peggy Slattery
VP Programs & House	Lynn Bremer &
	Edie Ferguson
VP Philanthropic	Marianne DeLuca
VP Membership	Liz Sheppard
Treasurer	Jan Browne
Recording Secretary	Barbara Korosa
Parliamentarian	Barbara DeOca
**********	

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### **DIRECTORS:**

Peggy Slattery, Bev Waldron, Bonnie Kimmel, Roni Nicora, Noel English

#### MEETING

THURS., APRIL 8, 2018, ATLANTIS HOTEL Social 11-11:45 am; followed by meeting and luncheon

Members & Guests: \$25; Walk-in \$35
Reservations due by Friday, March 2nd
(form enclosed)

Please send reservations to Edie Ferguson 2640 Avenida Landa. Reno 89523

#### MENU

Shrimp Louis w/ prawns Vegetarian – Shrimp Louis w/o prawns Key Lime Pie

## **APRIL PROGRAM**

Ann Silver, our guest speaker, is Executive Director of the Reno-Sparks Chamber of Commerce. She will talk about The Chamber's program to advocate, inform and connect. Before coming to Reno, Ann was the E.D. of the Rockettes! I am sure there are some good stories there.

#### Lynn Bremer

#### **Mystery Book Club**

We meet the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 9:30 a.m. at Rounds Bakery.

<u>March 21</u> -- Edie Ferguson will lead a discussion of **Magpie Murders** by Anthony Horowitz.

<u>April 18</u> -- Bonnie Kimmel will lead a discussion of **Tahoe Payback** by Todd Borg.

<u>May 16</u> -- Joan Brick will lead a discussion of **The Snowman** by Jo Nesbo.

We do meet throughout the summer, so I am looking for volunteers as well as books you would recommend. See you soon.

Joan Brick

# \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### **BRIDGE GROUP**

Due to Lakeridge Tennis Club closing for lunch, both the Mah Jong and bridge groups have moved their venue to the Nineteenth Hole Restaurant (part of the Lakeridge Golf Course).

The meeting time will remain the same (10 am), but the address will change. It is at **1219 Golf Club Dr., Reno, 825-2200.** You turn right off of Plumas instead of left for the Tennis Club.

We are still negotiating the price for bridge, but assume for now that you will get the usual coffee/water/cookies, and either a choice of three entrees, or order off the menu. The price will be roughly equivalent to what we have been paying.

Because of some concerns about the "climb from the parking lot", the restaurant has agreed to ferry up those who need it with a golf cart. I walked it last week and feel that it is equivalent to the hike at the Tennis Club from the upper parking lot.

We are also planning to keep playing during the summer, due to popular demand. If you have questions, please call Jan at 762-1765 or Jane at 329=-9886.

Jan Browne and Jane Chapman

#### **MEMBERSHIP**

New member Barbara Oppio, sponsored by Roni Nicora, will be introduced at the April luncheon. This brings our membership number to 84.

Lynn Bremer's TCC luncheon survey showed an interest in a knitting/quilting group and 2nd book group. Leaders are needed to start these groups. Please contact any Board member if you

are interested in putting one of these groups together.

Liz Sheppard

FREE LUNCH WINNER:
Kathleen Gowing
COOKBOOK WINNER:
Muriel Bishop
BASKET WINNER:
Carolyn Puryear
CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL!

#### **PHILANTHROPY**

The City of Reno, Washoe County, and the Regional Transportation Commission (RTC) are partnering with Washoe County Senior Services for the STUFF A BUS program to support local seniors in need. Your financial donation enables the sponsors of **Stuff A Bus** to purchase items such as proper sized clothing, adult diapers, bus passes, RTC Access ticket books, as well as household products and bathroom supplies. Many of our most needy seniors do not have the money, transportation, or ability to purchase these items for themselves. Thanks to your generosity and concern for those less fortunate, your support for the simple everyday things in life show that you care. Your dollar donation is very much appreciated and enables the Senior Center to provide these services to our most vulnerable population.

Checks can be made payable to: Washoe
County Senior Services.
In appreciation for all you do – thank you!

## 

We have arranged for our group, like the bridge group, to meet at the Lakeridge Golf Course 19<sup>th</sup> Hole restaurant. Play begins at 10:30. We will order lunch from the menu and then continue play until around 3:30. Please call either Edie Ferguson, 757-0974, or Linda Felices, 750-0632 to indicate your interest.